August 4, 2009

Dear Parents & Guardians:

Our records indicate that your child, ____________________, is            attending ____________Middle School through Public School Choice from Meadowview Middle School.  We wanted to remind you that according to No Child Left Behind (NCLB) statutes, your child may remain in this school until the highest grade completed.  However, since Meadowview Middle School students in all nine subgroups made Adequate Yearly Progress in reading and language arts for the last two years, Meadowview is no longer a school identified as a school in improvement.  Therefore, we will not providing transportation to our “School Choice” students.  Parents will be responsible for transporting students if they desire to attend  a school outside of the zoned school boundary.  Additional information on the No Child Left Behind act may be found via a link on our website at http:///www.hcboe.net.   

If you have any questions or concerns, you may contact your child’s school or the office of federal programs at (423) 586-7700.  Thank you and I hope your family has a wonderful school year.

Sincerely,

Kim Fox

Supervisor of Federal Programs
